SERV. NAC. DE SALUD
HOSPITAL REGIONAL DE CONCEPCION
SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA
JETE: Dr. IGNACIO GONZALEZ G.

CONCEPCION, January 27, 1954 .-

Dr. Henjamin G. Horning W.K.Kellog Foundation BATTLE CREEK, Michigan

Dear Dr. Horning:

his applications to the W.K.Kellog Foundation because I was expecting your visit in order to know what to do about it.

After receiving your letter I have called Dr. Beddings and I hope that his applications will be in Battle Creek very soon.

Dr. Hodgson is in England on a fellowship from the British Council and for this reason I think he will be not able to go to the United States this year.

maybe next year. - Among them (and maybe the most important one for us) I have Dr. Edgardo Enríquez (Hugo Enríquez's brother) for Anatomy. - He is ready to go and his English is very good. - He is the second to the Profesor in Anatomy and is going to be Profesor himself in a few years. - Maybe you can select him for this year. - I have never before talked to you about Dr. Enríquez because he had other appointments but now he can go anytime to the States. You know that we have a very good anatomist as our Profesor but his teaching is too in the european way and Dr. Enríquez is the man who can change that.

SERVICIO DE CIRUGIA

JEFE: Dr. IGNACIO GONZALEZ G.

- 2 -

Last year I presented to you Dr. José Carlos Quiroga, a man in Pediatrics.

Dr. Quiroga is one of the men we have in mind for the profesorship in Pediatrics. - He is 38 years old and has improving his English last year. - He is ready to go and I would appreciate it if you can do something for him this year.

See you here in March.

With best regards, I remain

sincerely yours

BIBLIOTECAS UdeC

Dr. Ignacio González G.